
 
February 2025 

Shannon Carroll 

 

We are preparing the Annual Performance Report for our Title III grant. The APR should have opened 
on February 3rd with a due date of April 6th, but we were notified by the Department of Education 
that it has not been opened due to the situation at hand. We will be prepared when it does open. 

We received notification of a re-allocation on our Perkins grant of $10,714.00. Part of these funds 
will be used to purchase additional chairs for the barber program in Borger. 

We are investigating optional modules and upgrades with Anthology that can be purchased through 
carryover funds in the Title III grant. The application upgrade will automate some of the steps and 
help us process applications more efficiently. We are also looking at some possibilities to help in 
Human Resources and alleviate much of the work Jody Nolan is doing by hand.  

We are working on the fast-track business degree and are almost ready to recruit faculty and begin 
a marketing campaign. 

Because we have been approved to provide courses at the Dalhart prison, I will begin preparing the 
applications for approval with THECB, SACSCOC, and the Department of Education with a close 
eye on changes coming from the federal government. 

 

 


